

Alistair MacGregor

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT - COWICHAN-MALAHAT-LANGFORD

Parliamentary Office 925 Confederation Building Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6

Duncan Community Office 101-126 Ingram St Duncan, BC V9L 1P1 Langford Community Office 3202B Happy Valley Rd Langford, BC V9C 2V8

HOUSE OF COMMONS CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES CANADA Ottawa Tel: 613-943-2180

Community Office Toll Free Tel: 1-866-609-9998

CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES Email: Alistair.MacGregor@parl.gc.ca

Web: alistairmacgregor.ca

July 16, 2021

The Honourable Mike Farnworth Minister of Public Safety & Solicitor General PO Box 9010 Stn Prov Govt Victoria, BC V8W 9E2

Dear Minister Farnworth,

I write to you on behalf of my constituents and the Victoria Cannabis Buyers Club (VCBC) regarding licensing issues that currently prevent VCBC from providing a not-for-profit and accessible space for medical users of cannabis.

Through correspondence with constituents and VCBC, I have learned that VCBC offers low-cost, high dosage cannabis products that are inaccessible under the current legal framework. Given the current opioid crisis, I am gravely concerned that without immediate intervention by your government, VCBC clientele will be compelled to pursue other remediations to their medical needs.

As such, I ask that you, in collaboration with your cabinet colleagues, grant a temporary exemption to VCBC under Section 130 of the *Cannabis Control and Licensing Act*.

I thank you for your attention to this matter and will look forward to your reply.

Sincerely,

Alistair MacGregor, MP Cowichan-Malahat-Langford

AM/rm UFCW232

Cc: Victoria Cannabis Buyers Club